Report by NP Tournament Director September 11, 2010
Peter Sonnesyn, NP Tournament Director
Attached are:

1 Report from the 2010 Presidents Cups
2.  19-U 2010 Play-in Games Report

3. Recommendations for 2011 Presidents Cup.
4.  June Rapid City Meeting
On June 8, 2010 traveling thru SD, I, along with Greg Evenson (ND President), met with Dan French in Rapid City concerning the 2011 Presidents Cups.   These points were discussed:

a. President’s cups would continue in Rapid City in 2011.  Changing numbers of Tournament Teams made game scheduling a nightmare.
b. In anticipating the 2011 SD Presidentship Dan would begin to take less of a role in managing the tournaments, enlisting more Rapid City folk involvement in planning & operation of Tournament..
c. To help relieve some of the work load, the NP Treasurer, Gary S. will handle team fees.  He will collect Team fees from each state & then pass the team fee, less the NP amount  to  Rushmore Hockey for “Tournament” expenses.    I am sure he also will wish to assist in Motel room contracts.

d. It was imperative that the cups continue, but Rapid City must make a profit on the tournaments.  NP grossed almost $8M this last year on fees, shirts, & room rebates.  Rushmore Hockey received gate fees, program sponsorships, team Fees, concessions, & skate shop.
e. Rushmore Hockey’s costs were such that a two rink, 8 team venue be considered for 2011.  This would insure a profit for the Rushmore Hockey Ass’n & be easier managed & staffed.

f. Game Schedule published in October would alleviate problems.
g. Lack of parity among teams shuld prompt a review of team make-up for 2011.

h. It is time for a “pilot” 14-U Girls Tournament with “Select “ teams from all NP States.  Played in Jan
i. Peter’s involvement in the President’s Cups is ending soon & he will find a person to mentor & take over as NP District Tournament Director.  Time line is two years.

j. Site for Girl’s Play-in-Games, if any, should be changed.  Gillette was mentioned as another central District Venue especially with their “New” rink & experienced Tournament Staff.

k. Lack of a scoring system (like “point-streak”) was awkward & should be re instituted.
Presidents Cup Summary:
a. Each Division had 10 teams ( Boys HS & 8 Girls HS)  
b. SD Rule of play was used with 2 man referee system.
c. “Point streak” scoring was not used.
d. “Three penalty” rule was suspended.  No problems.
